

Office of the City Clerk P.O. Box 1293 Albuquerque, NM 87103 Phone (505) 924-3650 Fax (505) 924-3660 www.cabq.gov/clerk

Katy Duhigg, City Clerk

Sent via Tracked Mail and Electronic Mail

December 12, 2019

Ane Romero 6501 San Antonio Dr. NE #5402 Albuquerque, NM 87109 friendsofaneromero@gmail.com

Toni Breen
9250 Signal Ave NE
Albuquerque, NM 87122
tonithere@hotmail.com

Re: Breen vs. Romero, BOE-09-19 - Notice of Resolution

Dear Ms. Romero and Ms. Breen,

On December 6, 2019 a representative for Ms. Romero met with the City Clerk in an attempt to resolve BOE-09-19 via voluntary compliance.

The Clerk offered, and Ms. Romero's campaign agreed to, the following terms:

- Ms. Romero will amend her campaign finance reports to report all in-kind donations of
 office space. This will be done for all reporting periods during which office space was
 provided. Pursuant to Article XIII, Section 2(p), Ms. Romero may accept unlimited inkind donations of office space, however the in-kind contributions must be reported.
- Ms. Romero will perform due diligence to determine if the Democratic Party of New Mexico used staff to send out the December 3 "Blue Review" email that included an appeal for volunteers from Ms. Romero's campaign, or used staff for any other coordinated support the campaign, and shall amend her campaign finance reports to reflect the contribution of staff time as in-kind contributions.
- Ms. Romero shall make all necessary amendments by January 6, 2019.

Once Ms. Romero makes any appropriate amendments, this complaint will be dismissed by the Clerk and the Board of Ethics will be notified that this complaint has been informally resolved via voluntary compliance. Complainant may file a new complaint with the City Clerk within ten days of receiving this notice of the resolution.

Sincerely,

Katy Duhigg Albuquerque City Clerk

Cc: Andrew Schultz, Board of Ethics and Campaign Practices John Grisham, Election Auditor